Greenwood Christian Academy
School Board Minutes
April 24, 2018

Members Present:	George Apgar, Craig Reed, Amy McCabe, Megan Graves, Joe McDaniel, Russ Van Til

Members Absent:		None

Staff Present:	Randall; Kresge; Mr. & Mrs. Maze, Jones, Miller, Knauss, Nichols; Dillard

Clapham:	Brian Hudson, Becky Fields

Others:	A number of parents and others in attendance 

Call to Order:			George called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.

Devotion:			Joe offered devotion and prayer

Minutes Review:	Joe motioned to approve and Craig seconded January 2018 minutes; the board voted and minutes were unanimously approved

Financial Report:	Report on file. Presented by Craig: Craig reviewed financial report; Highlighted: FACTS; cash flow tight but have been able to make it due to efforts of Clapham partnering with rest of administration; 

Principal Report	Report on file. Presented by Angelique Randall. Discussed: end of year evaluations complete; 4 staff members attended Harmony training for no additional cost to maximize benefits of Harmony; CPR certification; great feedback on night of worship; all positions are I process of being filled; thorough report on each staff person leaving or retiring potential grant for security upgrades through DHS; working on board policies; Ellis received grant for NEST program; senior academic awards combined with senior chapel; NHS will have Senator John Crane; 

Clapham Report:	Report on file. Presented by Becky Fields; re-enrollment—446 for next school year and increasing every day; only 5 families expressed concern or unhappiness with GCA; 70 of the 125 called have submitted forms; teacher trainings; retreat for Bible teachers; MS/HS and elementary surveys completed; principal search narrowed to 2; FACTS announced; charge schedules going out to families; updates to student and parent handbook; student handbook and employee handbook ready for review; audited statement shows 390—400k in fiscal gain; 

[bookmark: _GoBack]New business:	International Student Tuition recommendation proposed by Jay Parks sent out for board review and approval; Craig made motion and Amy seconded it; all board members voted and motion passed unanimously

Newest board member, Russ Van Til introduced himself to those in attendance

Adjournment:			George adjourned the meeting at 7:36 pm. Next meeting TBA




